
 YORKTOWN TOWN COUNCIL 

Monday, June 20, 2016 @ 5:30 pm Regular Meeting 

 

Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll Call.  Dan Flanagan, Rich Lee, Lon Fox, Rick Glaub, Bob Flanagan, 

Laura Vise, and Bob Ratchford were present. 

Approve Claims, $405,049.92: Bob Flanagan made the motion to approve the claims as 

presented and Dan Flanagan seconded. The motion carried by a unanimous vote of all council 

members present. 

Approve Minutes:  Dan Flanagan made the motion to approve meeting minutes from May 2016 

meeting. Bob Ratchford seconded the motion. All council members voted in favor with Lon Fox 

and Rick Glaub abstaining due to absence last month. 

Ord 741 Materiality Threshold: The Materiality Threshold ordinance was introduced in the 

May 2016 meeting. Bob Flanagan made the motion to adopt and Dan Flanagan seconded. All 

members voted in favor of the ordinance. 

Zoning & Comprehensive Plan: The town received 3 proposals for Zoning and Comprehensive 

Plan development. GRW: $45,000; Ground Rules: $42,900 and Keiser Consulting: $34,000. 

Keiser Consulting won the contract. The time frame is from 6 months to 1 year to finalize the 

project. Dan Flanagan made the motion to accept and Bob Ratchford seconded. The motion to 

accept the contract with Keiser Consulting was voted in favor by all council members except 

Rick Glaub voted No to the contract. 

Dept Heads 

Town Manager: INDOT has grants available for 1 to 1 match. He is looking into this 

opportunity. This would allow for additional funding for street repairs. 

Muncie Islamic Center: Richard McKinney spoke on behalf of the Islamic Center in Muncie, IN. 

He stated that as a Muslim he does not, nor does his congregation support any terrorist that 

claims to be Muslim and performs any terrorist acts. He and the membership offered 

condolences for the victims of the recent shootings in Orlando, FL claiming many lives. He and 

other Muslims in the Muncie community want to come together in Peace. 

Clerk-Treasurer: The Park Dept borrowed money from the General Fund and the loan is due 

June 30. $179,000 will be taken from the Park and paid to the General Fund. 

 

 

 

 



Public Comments: There was discussion about the bridge at Priest Ford Road and bridge 

jumping.  

There was discussion of the signage at St. Rd. 332 not being well cared for. There was also 

discussion about blocking the canoe launch area in Morrow’s Meadows Park by companies that 

run canoeing companies. 

Next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, July 18, 2016 @ 5:30 pm. 

Meeting adjourned 6:25 pm. 

 

 

 

_________________________________                 _______________________________ 

Council President               Clerk-Treasurer 


